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Nine Alberta post-secondary institutions enhance safety measures

University of Alberta, University of Calgary, University of Lethbridge, MacEwan University,
Medicine Hat College, Mount Royal University, NAIT, SAIT, and NorQuest College to
introduce vaccination mandate, required vaccination proof, and changes to rapid testing
programs

EDMONTON/CALGARY/LETHBRIDGE/MEDICINE HAT—(Monday, September 13, 2021, 11am MT)
Vaccinations are the safest and most effective way to protect communities from COVID-19’s
damaging effects. At Alberta’s post-secondary institutions, vaccinations have proven to be a
critical part of our fall safety plans. Today, we are building on previously announced measures
by strengthening the role that vaccinations will play on post-secondary campuses moving
forward.

Nine Alberta post-secondary institutions are announcing today that they will be making the
following enhancements to their campus safety measures:

● Campus community members and visitors will be required to be fully vaccinated against
COVID-19 to attend campuses.

● Campus community members and visitors will be required to provide proof of
vaccination.

● Rapid testing will no longer be accepted as an alternative to vaccination, except for
campus community members who cannot be vaccinated based on medical or other
protected grounds outlined in the Alberta Human Rights Act. These individuals should
follow the self-declaration exemption procedures already in place at their
post-secondary institution and will be reasonably accommodated.

Implementation dates and details for these new measures will vary from institution to institution
according to their specific needs and policies.

These Alberta post-secondary institutions are working together and taking a coordinated
approach to ensure safety on our campuses for students, faculty, staff and visitors. It is an
approach to health and safety that is best suited for the learning, studying, researching, working,
and living environments of our campuses. The safety of the large and diverse communities of



post-secondary campuses remains the top consideration when making both short-term and
long-term plans throughout the pandemic.
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For more information, contact:

University of Alberta
Michael Brown
Media Specialist
780-977-1411
michael.brown@ualberta.ca

University of Calgary
Dean Parthenis
Senior Manager, Media
403-210-6815
dparthen@ucalgary.ca

University of Lethbridge
Trevor Kenney
News & Information Manager
403-360-7639
trevor.kenney@uleth.ca

MacEwan University
Aimée Hill
Director, Communications
780-497-4548
hilla@macewan.ca

Medicine Hat College
Kendra Payne
Marketing & Communications Strategist
403-952-8912
kpayne@mhc.ab.ca

Mount Royal University
Peter Glenn
Senior Media Relations Officer
403-463-6930
pglenn@mtroyal.ca

Northern Alberta Institute of Technology
Nicole Graham
Media Relations Specialist
780-916-8307
media@nait.ca

NorQuest College
Mike Reeves
External Relations Consultant
780-288-3651
mike.reeves@norquest.ca

Southern Alberta institute of Technology
Chris Gerritsen
Associate Director of Communications
403-975-6366
chris.gerritsen@sait.ca
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